University Core Development Committee October 12, 2004 Gasson 105 1:30 p.m.

## **Minutes**

In attendance were: Richard Cobb-Stevens, Patrick Byrne (Philosophy), Tim Duket (A&S Honors), John Gallaugher (Management), Clare O'Connor (Biology), Dennis Sardella (Chemistry), Ourida Mostefai (A&S Associate Dean), Alec Peck (Education), Catherine Read (Nursing), Paul Gray (Sociology).

The committee met with Prof. Loretta Higgins (Nursing) and Prof. Gerry Keogh (Mathematics) to discuss a proposal to allow a course on Statistics to fulfill the Mathematics requirement in the School of Nursing.

After discussing this proposal at some length, the committee approved the development of a course that would be taught by Prof. Jenny Baglivo (Mathematics). This course would be designed to meet the requirements set forth by the mathematics department and the specific needs of Nursing students.

The committee recommended that the Mathematics department apply for a Summer Teaching Grant to provide resources for the development of this new course.

Submitted by Richard Cobb-Stevens